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Opening Thing: 
 
 

EPISODE XXX 
 

The Imperials Verses The Metrics 
A terrible battle has broken out between the Imperials 

and the Metrics. I\ 
mperial contractors under the command of Darth Welder have 

been sent to e\ 
very corner of the galaxy in search of the Metric base. 

 
     In the mean time, Han Solder and his hairy sidekick, 

Screwbacca, hav\ 
e been on the lookout for the villains, protecting anyone 

who comes into \ 
contact with the persuasive contractors. As if Han didn't 

already have en\ 
ough trouble to deal with, Jobba the Unemployment Agent has 

an amortizati\ 
on with Han that has yet to be payed off. 

 
     As Han races through air space, down on planet 

Aggregate, Luke Drywa\ 
ller is on a desperate search for an apprenticeship. Luke 

hopes to one da\ 
y become a tradesman, like his previous employer, and be 

able to work alo\ 
ngside the Metrics to defeat the evil Imperials. With the 

help of his ele\ 
ctronic friend, AC Adapter, Luke plans his resignation to 

move on to the \ 
outer limits of his home planet…… 

 
     Will Luke be able to fulfill his dream, or is he 

following a path of\ 
 hopeless dreams? Can Han overcome the power of the 

Imperial system and h\ 
elp the uneducated members of the galaxy to avoid 

scandelous contracts? W\ 
ill he be able to pay off Jobba before things get bad? Time 

is running ou\ 



t as  Han speeds through time zones in the Millenium 
Fulcrum as he awaits\ 

 what could very well be the worst..... 
*possibly unused material* 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Construction Wars: Screenplay/Script 
 

Scene 1 
Opening titles happen, then we pan down and show a 2X4 
flying through space. Darth welder is staring out the 
window. Then he turns around. 
 
Darth Welder: Blast! Did anyone clean this window? 
 
*guy comes and wipes the window clean: it looks all nice* 
 
He’s looking out the window and then a commanding officer 
approaches him. 
 
Officer: Lord Welder, we’ve just received word that a 
surveyer has found something on planet Astragal. We’re 
still looking into the situation but it could be the Metric 
Base. 
 
Darth Welder: Good work, commander. Deploy your troops for 
further inspection on the planet. We will not give them the 
opportunity to escape. 
 
Officer: Yes my Lord. 
 
 
The officer turns and walks away.  
 

Scene 2 
Then we see the Millenium Fulcrum flying forward from 
behind the camera. This view switches to being inside the 
cockpit where Han and Screwbacca are sitting. 
 
Han: Alright, lets get ready to land here. Screwy, turn 
down the accelerators would ya? 



 
Screwy: RAAAAAWWWWWWWGGGGG!!!! 
 
We now show the Millenium Fulcrum coming in and landing on 
the planet Aggregate. Back in the cockpit: 
 
Han: Alright, we’re here; planet Aggregate. Keep a close 
eye out Screwy, we don’t want to run into more problems 
with contractors.  
 
We show the two stepping out of the cockpit. They walk into 
a run down room where they meet with Jobba. 
 
Screwy: AAAAARRRRRGGGGG!!!! 
 
Han: Hey! Jobba, old pal! What have you been up to? 
 
Jobba: Getting unemployed people jobs. 
 
Han: That’s good Jobba. Always helping people out in the 
best way possible. 
 
Jobba: Speaking of what’s best Solder, I think it would be 
best if you paid off your debt. It’s far overdue. 
 
Han: Now look Jobba, I’ve been keeping busy. You know 
better than anyone that you can’t rush a busy man. 
 
Jobba: I’ve found 600 jobs for people since you last said 
you’d pay me. I’ve been waiting far too long. 
 
Han: Now listen, I’m working on a deal right now, so I’ll 
be able to pay you, with even some interest. Just give it a 
little more time, and I promise you won’t regret it. 
 
Jobba: Hmmmm... alright Solder, but you’d better be right, 
or I’ll find employment for you as a slave in the nail 
manufacturing industry. 
 
Han: Whoa now, lets not start any threats here. I’ll get 
you your money, and you don’t have to worry about a thing. 
 
Han and Screwy walk away.  
 

Scene 3 
Then it switches over to Luke Drywaller who is nailing up 
some boards. Luke’s boss walks over to him. 



 
Boss: (from behind the scene) Luke! Luke! 
 
Luke: Alright I’ll be right there! I’m coming! I’m on my 
way right now! Just hold on a second! I’ll be there in a 
minute! Anytime now! I shall now commence the “coming 
there” process. 
 
*Boss walks over* 
 
Boss: Luke, quit wasting time! I have a job for you! 
There’s a group of traveling salesmen just outside of town 
and I want you to go pick up a new power adapter for our 
electrical generator. 
 
Luke: But I was going to go over to HomeHardware and pick 
up some utility belts! 
 
Boss: Luke, you can play Batman another time! Right now 
there’s work to be done! 
 
Luke: Alright. I’m going. I’m on my way. Consider me gone. 
I’m outta here. I’m blowin this popstand. I’m vacating the 
premisis. I’m getting a bike and riding away!  
 
*gets cut off for shortening purposes*  
 
We show Luke walking over to the traveler stand. He walks 
up and some salesman starts quoting quotes for him. 
 
Salesman: Hey there champ! What can I do ya for huh? We got 
all kinds of power supplies! Double A’s! Triple A’s! Hell, 
we even got Quadruple A’s! 
 
Luke: I have no need for a quadruple A battery. I’m looking 
for a new adapter for an electrical generator. 
 
Salesman: Alright that’s fine, we’ve got everything! We’ve 
got DC current, AC current, hell we even got ocean current! 
 
Luke: AC current will do fine. 
 
Salesman: That’ll cost you 4000 nuts and bolts 
 
Luke: I don’t have any nuts and bolts, but Metric rulers 
will do fine 
 



Salesman: No, they won’t 
 
Luke: Metric Rulers WILL do fine. 
 
Salesman: NO THEY WON’T! What do you think you are, some 
kind of tradesman shaking your foot around like that? 
(shows Luke shaking his foot) Metric currency isn’t useful 
around here, only nuts and bolts! 
 
*Enter Ben-Kilowatt making strange noises and actions, then 
the salesman runs away* 
 
Luke: What are you doing? I was about to barter a deal on 
an adapter. 
 
Ben-Kilowatt: A man who is not at his store cannot monitor 
the activities within. The devices belong to you now. 
 
Luke: *looks confused* Who are you? 
 
Ben-Kilowatt: I am Ben-Kilowatt and we need to depart 
quickly. 
 
Luke: Why? 
 
Ben-Kilowatt: Salesmen scare easily but it will not be long 
before they return, and in greater numbers. 
 
*Enter AC Adapter* 
 
AC Adapter: Hello, I am AC Adapter and this is my 
counterpart Vacuum Cleaner 
 
Vacuum Cleaner: Bleep bleep bleep 
 
Luke: That’s great, but I only wanted an adapter. 
 
Ben-Kilowatt: It would be wise to accept the acquaintance 
of this household utility. You may find it to be of help. 
 
They all walk away together and then we switch over to the 
side of the Imperials 
 

Scene 4 
 



The Imperials are on the planet Astragal. A commander comes 
to speak with Darth Welder. Darth Welder spins around in 
his chair. 
 
Darth Welder: Yes, Commander? 
 
Commander: We have analyzed the location of the Metric Base 
sir, but there was no trace of Metric occupance. It is 
possible it has been abandoned. 
 
Darth Welder: Search the rest of the surrounding area and 
then destroy any nearby structures. I don’t want any 
possibility of that facility being used. 
 
Commander: Yes my Lord *walks away* 
 
Darth Welder: *he just stands there for a sec* … what? 
 
Prompter: You’ve still got another line (whispering) 
 
Darth Welder: What? 
 
Prompter: The shuttle! (whispering) 
 
Darth: … Oh, Admiral, prepare my shuttle! 
 
*insert Insane shuttle sequence* 
 

Scene 5 
 
We now move over back to Luke and Ben and the utilities. 
They return to Luke’s place of work with the newly bought 
utilities. They return to a crater of destruction where 
there has been an enormous accident! 
 
Luke: What possibly could’ve happened here? It looks like 
we’ve had a nuclear meltdown!  
 
Ben: A nuclear meltdown would leave traces of radioactive 
vapour. Only a propane explosion could cause such damage. 
 
Luke: What will become of me now? This was my primary 
source of income, there’s no other opportunity in this part 
of the galaxy. 
 
Ben: There are other alternatives, Luke. System by system 
the Imperials have left the galaxy in turmoil and disorder. 



 
Luke: What will you do? How will you prevent the growing 
chaos? 
 
Ben: I must journey to the planet Astragal. There I aid the 
Metric forces in bringing security back to the universe. 
 
Luke: *thinks for a moment* I want to go with you to 
Astragal. There’s nothing for me here now. I want to learn 
the ways of a trade and become a tradesman like my previous 
employer. 
 
Ben: Very well, you may come… Alright, lets go. 
 

Scene 6 
 

OMITTED!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 

Scene 7 
 

This connects over to Han and Screwy back in the Millenium 
Fulcrum. 
 
Han: Alright we’re coming up on a transportation hanger. 
Let’s stop by and get ourselves a drink. 
 
Screwy: raawgh rarawwgh! 
 
They fly down and land on some landing platform or open 
area.  They exit the fulcrum.  
 
They walk into the bar 
 
We switch back to Luke, Ben and the utilities. They walk up 
an airport like facility. 

 
Ben: We should be able to find a ship that will take us to 
Astragal from this transportation hanger.  
 
Luke: Good. I want to get out of here as soon as possible.  
 
Ben: I am fond of your eagerness my young apprentice, but 
patience is a more valuable asset to a tradesman. 
 
Luke: That’s something I’ll have to work on. 
 

Scene 8 



 
Ben and Luke go walking in and Luke sits down. 
 
Ben: Be cautious. Some creatures around these parts are 
extremely friendly! They just won’t leave you alone! 
 
Luke: Alright thanks. I’ll watch out. 
 
A/C Adapter: Well I suppose an electrical unit such as 
myself won’t be welcomed here. Come Vacuum. Let us go 
elsewhere. 
 
Bar tender: Hey, you! Come on back here! We serve your 
kind! Come on, sit down and have a drink! 
 
Alien: [starts acting all weird to Luke] 
 
Creep: [To Luke] My friend likes you. 
 
Luke: Well… that’s nice… 
 
Creep: I like you too! You’d better watch yourself. I am 
known for my charm in over 50 businesses. 
 
Luke: I’ll watch out for myself. 
 
Creep: You’ll be seduced!!! 
 
Ben: (intruding on the conversation) This one’s not worth 
it… heh heh, believe me, you’ll not get any satisfaction 
out of him. 
 
Creep: (cue I Can’t Get No Satisfaction Music) 
 
Ben: (removes his tape measure and cuts the guy apart) As a 
tradesman working on many different contract jobs, I have 
heard that song far too many times on the radio. Now come, 
I may have found a transport that will take us to Astragal. 
 
They go walking over to where Han and Screwy are sitting at 
a table with their drinks. 
 
Han: I’m Han Solder, and this here is Screwy. 
 
Luke: I can see that just by looking at his ridiculous 
outfit. 
 



Han: I wasn’t describing him kid, I was introducing him. 
 
Luke: What kind of a name is that? (Screwy gets offended) 
 
Han: What kind of a name is… whatever your name is!? 
 
Ben: Can we please discuss more important matters? 
 
Screwy: Raaaagghh. 
 
Han: Alright so here’s the deal. Screwy and I on our way to 
Astragal. We’re meeting up with a small fleet of Metric’s. 
Now, from what the old man tells me, you two are on your 
way to the same place for the same purpose, right? 
 
Ben: Yes. 
 
Han: It’s not a problem for me, but to be honest I don’t 
have a lot of extra cargo space. So what kind of freight 
are you thinking of bringing along here? 
 
Ben: The boy and myself, two household utilities, and no 
illegal substances of any kind. 
 
Han: Hmmmm… no illegal substances… Alright, you’ve got 
yourself a ship. We’ll leave right away. 
 
Ben: We’ll gather our things. 
 
Han: Alright, I’ll go get ready for boarding. Come on 
Screwy. 
 
Ben and Luke go walking off. 
 
 
 

Scene 9 
 

We’re back to the Imperials. Darth Welder’s ship is landing 
on the planet Astragal. Inside the ship Darth Welder is 
being painted lying on a couch. An officer walks in. 
Officer: Lord Welder--- 
 
Darth Welder: *jumps up suddenly* What!? What is it? 
 
Officer: My Lord, we are preparing to land on Astragal. 
 



Darth Welder: Good work commander. Now you will die! 
 
*the guy has a heart attack and dies* 
 
Painter: How did you do that? 
 
Darth Welder: I didn’t. I knew this man had high 
cholesterol and would have a heart attack. 
 
The ship flies down to the ground and lands. Darth Welder 
steps off. Approaches a few officers standing around. 
 
Officer 1: Ah, Lord Welder, we’ve prepared the weapon and 
will proceed firing at your command. 
 
Darth Welder: Excellent. I will supervise the operation 
myself. Fire when ready Commander. 
 
Officer 1: Commence firing 
 
Firing procedure takes place. Then the base is destroyed. 
 

Scene 10 
 

This moves immediately back to Ben, Luke, Han, Screwy, and 
Laya in the Millennium Fulcrum. Ben and Luke are sitting at 
a table with the droids. Ben stumbles over. 
 
Luke: What is it? 
 
Ben: I feel a great disturbance in the Work. 
 
Luke: The work? 
 
Ben: Work is Force X Distance. It is the measurement of 
kinetic energy inflicted upon an object times the 
displacement moved. 
 
Luke: *thinks to himself* 
 
Ben: Everytime you pick something up, or push something 
across the floor, you do work. Everytime you nail up a 
piece of drywall, you do work. 
 
Luke: So I already have the power to do work? 
 



Ben: Yes, you do. It is within everyone. On your journey to 
become a tradesman, you will learn to use the Work. 
 
Han: I hate to break up your little reunion but we’re 
approaching Astragal. 
 
As they get up and go walking to the cockpit… 
 
Luke: If you felt some sort of disturbance in the work, 
what can that mean? 
 
Ben: I can’t be sure my young apprentice, but my senses 
tell me that something terrible has occurred. 
 
They go walking over into the cockpit. Han is sitting there 
with Screwy. 
 
Luke: Where is it? I don’t see any Metric base. 
 
Han: Hold on kid I’m still trying to get a readout of the 
area. 
 
Luke: What does this button do? 
 
Han: That’s the self destruct!  
 
They blow up and the credits start going. 
 
Pardon our interruption. That segment was meant to be the 
alternate ending. We will now proceed with the real movie. 
 
We now go back to what really happens. 
 
A/C Adapter: Oh my, I have a feeling we’re going to regret 
coming to this desolate place. 
 
 
 
Ben: I feel something. A disturbance I’ve not felt since… 
*turns around and walks away* 
 
Han: Alright, analysis complete! Now we’ll have an idea of 
where we are in this inhospitable surrounding. *everyone 
kind of looks at Han and he feels uncomfortable* 
 
Han: I feel uncomfortable. A discomfort I haven’t felt 
since… *turns and walks away* 



 
 
A/C Adapter: Excuse me, butt…Butt! AHA! I said butt! 
 
Luke: That’s a stupid joke! I haven’t heard a joke that bad 
since… *turns and walks away*  
 
 
*Screwy gets up and walks out with Vacuum Cleaner* 
 
A/C Adapter: I believe I have found something on these 
scanners. 
 
Everyone else comes back in  
 
Han: What? Let me have a look. *he looks at it* That’s not 
a Metric structure, that’s Imperial!  
 
Ben: The Metric base has just been destroyed by the 
Imperials. 
 
Han: What? How do you know? 
 
Luke: Look! *points out the window at a big sign that says 
“We’ve just destroyed the Metric base!” 

 
Scene 11 

 
We show inside the Imperial structure where Darth Welder 
is. They see the Millennium Fulcrum go passing by.  
 
Admiral: Sir, a Metric ship has just flown by! Probably one 
of the pilots returning to the base. 
 
Darth Welder: Excellent! Destroy it! Send the entire fleet 
we have after it! 
 
Admiral: What!? But sir, that’s outrageous sending an 
entire fleet after one small ship! 
 
Darth Welder: No, THIS is outrageous! *puts a pot on his 
head* Now! Find the Millennium Fulcrum! 
 
Admiral: Grrrrr Fine! 
 
Darth Welder: Hey!……… you watch that attitude… 
 



Scene 12 
 
Imperial Twist-tie Fighters go chasing after the Fulcrum. 
 
Han: Looks like we’ve got company on our tail. 
 
Luke: Oh great, now what!? 
 
Han: Screwy take over. Come on kid, lets take care of these 
guys. 
 
 
Han and Luke go to two sets of guns and start blasting 
away. 
 
Luke: Alright I’m all set *starts blasting 
 
Han: Come on now, quit trying to fight back 
 
Luke: I can’t hit him! He’s too fast! I give up! 
 
Ben: Never give up Luke. Have patience. 
 
Han: Don’t bail out on me now kid! Come on, just one more. 
 
Luke: I got him! 
 
Han: throws down his headset* DAMMIT! I wanted to take the 
credit! 
 
Screwy: RAAAAAAAAW! 
 
A/C Adapter: Smart thinking Screwy. It would be wise to get 
out of this dreadful place. 
 
Luke: Alright good plan Screwy, lets make the jump to 
hyperspace. 
 
Han: Alright, buckle up folks. We’re taking off. 
 

Scene 13 
 
They blast into hyperspace. Darth Welder’s shuttle goes 
into the nearby 2X4. He hops out and meets immediately with 
an officer. 
 



Officer: My Lord, we lost the Millennium Fulcrum. They made 
the jump to light speed and we haven’t managed to track 
them. 
 
Darth Welder: I am beginning to lose my patience with your 
incompetence commander. I want that shipped found, and I 
want those prisoners brought to me alive! 
 
Officer: But sir, it is impossible, they caught us 
completely offgaurd—- 
 
Darth Welder: You will find yourself caught under a support 
beam if you don’t bring me those fugitives! 
 
Officer: *scared** We will double our efforts. 
 
Darth Welder: I fully expect so. The alternative outcome 
will not be so pleasant. 
 
Darth Welder turns and walks away while the officer stands 
in fear.  
 
 
 

Scene 14 
 
The Millennium Fulcrum comes out of light speed. Back on 
the Millennium Fulcrum, Luke, Han, Screwy, and Ben are 
sitting in the cockpit. 
 
Luke: If there’s no base left on Aggregate then what are we 
going to do? 
 
Ben: We should make a direct assault on the enemy. Fight 
back against their wickedness. 
 
Han: Really? And where do you suppose we start? 
 
Luke: How about at that small space station up ahead? 
**points toward what looks like a small space station** 
 
Ben: That’s no space station… It’s a wrecking ball. 
 
Han: Impossible, its too big to be a wrecking ball. 
 
Luke: Wrecking Ball!!  That must be where the princess is!  
We’ve got to get aboard that thing and save her! 



 
 
Screwy: Raaaaaaawgh! 
 
Han: Screwy what? What!? What is it? 
 
Luke: Look! It’s pulling us in! 
 
Han: It’s not pulling us in kid, its coming towards us! 
 
Screwy: RAAAAWGWHWGHW!!!! 
 
Han: Quiet Screwy I know we’re in trouble. Go back there, 
and make sure the others are alright. **Screwy moves back** 
 
Luke: Well if that wrecking ball is moving towards us… 
 
Ben: That can mean only one thing… It’s beginning to swing. 
 
Han: An object that size? 
 
Ben: You’d better get out of here. 
 
Han: Yeah… Yeah I think you’re right. 
 
 
Ben: Luke and I will get out on an ejection pod. We’ll get 
on board and have a look around. 
 
Han: I’m really not too sure that’s the best idea. What’s 
an old man and a delinquent kid going to do on a ball that 
massive? 
 
Luke: The rest of the Metric’s will suffer if we don’t. Do 
you want to take the risk yourself?  Besides, we have to 
save the princess. 
 
Han: Alright, alright. Go if you really want. Now’s your 
only chance, otherwise it’ll catch my whole ship. 
 
Ben: Come Luke, let us go. 
 
Han: Here take this com-link.  (hands him a walkie-talkie) 
Send me an update when you get there. 
 
The ejection shuttle blasts out of the Fulcrum toward the 
Wrecking Ball. 



 
Scene 15 

 
Back at Darth Welder’s 2X4, an officer brings an update. 
 
Officer 1: Sir, the general on the command post at the 
Wrecking Ball has found sight of the Millennium Fulcrum. 
They’re currently tracking it. It appears it was trying to 
make a quick escape. 
 
Darth Welder: Find the precise coordinates of the 
Millennium Fulcrum. Perhaps it may be of some use to us. 
Keep following it and maybe it will lead us to the new 
Metric Base. If your troops can’t manage to overcome it, 
I’ll do it myself. 
 
A second officer enters 
 
Officer 2: My lord, The Wrecking Ball has engaged the 
Millennium Fulcrum. It is in the process of putting a ring 
on its finger. 
 
Darth Welder: …you, are an idiot. Commander, have this man 
shot! 
 
Officer 1: Yes My lord, **pulls out a blaster and shoots 
him and drags away the body**. 
 

Scene 16 
 
Back to Luke and Ben, they have just arrived in one of the 
small hangers of the Wrecking Ball. 
 
Luke: WE HAVE TO FIND THE PRINCESS!!!! 
 
Ben: We will, but first we must find the Plans that will 
help us discover the weakness of this metal contraption. 
Now come quickly, we mustn’t be seen.  Here, take one of 
these (hands him a disguise) 
     
 
They sneak around for a bit and eventually make it past the 
guards into a computer room. *Get glasses and moustache 
disguises* 
 
Ben: Check the system mainframe. There has to be some kind 
of blueprint. 



 
Luke: (looking on the computer) I haven’t found the 
blueprints, but I sure found a lot of porn! 
 
Ben: What? Let me see… Go wait in the hall. 
 
We jump to Luke waiting in the hall. Ben comes out with a 
folder in his hands. 
 
Ben: I’ve got them. 
 
Luke: Great! Now let’s rescue the princess. 
 
Ben: The computer told me She is being held in Wooden Block 
2. 
 
They walk to the wooden blocks.  Show two massive wooden 
blocks sitting there. 
 
Luke: Oh Great, which one is it? 
 
Ben: Use the work Luke. Allow it to guide your thoughts. 
 
Luke: I’ll try. (closes his eyes) 
 
Ben: No Luke, there is no try, only do. 
 
Luke walks over to a block and pushes it.  A hole is 
revealed.  Princess Brick Laya is sitting in it. 
 
Laya: Aren’t you a little old to be wearing a fake 
mustache? 
 
Luke: (looks confused) Oh The disguise! (pulls it off)  I’m 
Luke Drywaller, I’m here to rescue you.  I’m with Ben 
Killowat. 
 
Laya: Ben Killowatt!?!?!  Where is he? 
 
Luke: Standing right next to me. . . now let’s get outta 
here. 
 
 

 
Imperial Contractors come out from around the hall. 
 
Contractor 1: Hey! Stop! 



 
Ben: (to Luke) Too late! 
 
They go running down the halls and all around the place 
being chased by the contractors. They go into a room, where 
there is a scene from the Ten Commandments going on. Then 
they go into another door where, Jobba is having a musical 
and dance going on (Jedi Rocks recreation). Then they go 
into another door, where they find themselves in the 50’s 
Flashback play.  
 
They run into a room and lock the door. 
 
Luke: We have to get out of here.   
 
Laya: Alright.  Where’s your ship? 
 
Luke: That’s the thing . . . You see, I have no ship.  Ben 
And I rode in on an escape pod.  The bad thing about escape 
pods is that they are only good for one ride. 
 
Laya: (LOOKS ANNOYED) Well what other options do we have!? 
 
Ben: There is one other way. 
 
Luke: the millennium fulcrum! 
 
Laya: The what? 
 
Luke: (grabs a walkie talkie) HAN! HAN! Can you hear me? 
 
Laya: Han?  What are you trying to do? 
 
Han: (over the walkie talkie) I hear you kid.  What’s going 
on? 
 
Luke: We have the princess and the plans.  Now all we need 
is a ride. 
 
Han: Alright,  I’m on my way.  Just sit tight. 
 
Ben: Hurry, We must get to the hangar. 
 
They leave the room and go running down a hall.  
Contractors are in pursuit.  They go running down the 
corridor only for Ben to slip on a banana peel and fall 
down a great pit. 



 
Ben: (while hanging onto the edge) Run you fools! 
 
Luke: NOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!  
 
Han comes in over the walkie-talkie. 
 
Han:  I’ve got some bad news for you kid.  We’ve been 
engaged by twist-tie fighters.  It should only take us a 
few minutes to shake them, but it looks like you’re gonna 
have to find your own ride off the ball.  I’ll meet you in 
orbit at coordinate z-9-delta-5 in three minutes. 
 
Luke: Han! Han! Wait! 
 
No response 
 
Luke: Great, now what are we going to do. 
 
Laya: look!  Over there.  We can take that shuttle. (points 
at the shuttle) 
 
Luke: (looks unsure) Ok.  Let’s try it.   
 
They get to the shuttle and walk in side. 
 
Laya: Do you think you can fly it? 
 
Luke: Not like I have a choice   
 
Ben Voice: Use the work Luke 
 
Luke: I hope this works. 
 
They fly off into space and meet up with the fulcrum.  
 
Luke: Look, there’s Han’s ship. We’ll have to board it 
somehow. 
 
Laya: It doesn’t look like much. 
 
Luke: It may not be much to look at but its certainly 
gotten us this far without any trouble. 
 
Han: (over a comlink) Luke, where are you? Hurry up! An 
Imperial shuttle is closing in fast. Get ready to shoot it 
down Screwy. 



Screwy: (over comlink) Raaaaagh! 
 
Luke: No Han, wait! 
 
Inside the ship they feel the impact of a hardcore blast! 
 
Laya: What is he thinking! 
 
Luke: Han! It’s us! We’re flying the shuttle! 
 
Han: Oh, Screwy cut it out, it’s only Luke. 
 
Laya: Your friend seems like quite the mercenary. I 
wouldn’t be surprised if he doesn’t care about anything… or 
anyone… (Laya walks out the back exit) 
 
Luke: I care. (Luke looks very worried for a sec)… Han! Han 
do you care about me? Tell my Han! Tell me how you feel!!! 
 
Back on the fulcrum everyone is with Han and Screwy now.   
 
Han: Who’s this guy? 
 
Laya: (removes a helmet) I am no man! 
 
Han: Well you sure look like one! 
 
Laya: I’ve never been so insulted in my life!  I am 
princess brick laya, and you will respect my authority! 
UGH!! 
 
Han:  I don’t think so sister.  I only take orders from one 
person. . . me! 
 
Laya: Well then I hope your not afraid of getting yourself 
killed! (walks off very angrily) Will someone get this 
walking carpet out of my way! 
 
Carpet walks by 
 
Laya exits 
 
Han: Geeze, what’s up with her. 
 
Screwy: Ragh 
 



Han: I just hope there’s a big reward to be had for saving 
her. 
 
Luke looks sad 
 
Han: Hey, what’s the matter kid. . . wait, where’s Ben? 
 
Luke: Ask me again sometime. 
 
Han: Well, I don’t know kid. What do we do now? 
 
Screwy: RAAAAAAAAAAAGhhH 
 
Luke: We have to get these plans to the Metric’s as soon as 
possible. 
 
Han: How are we going to do that?  The base has been 
destroyed. 
 
A/C Adapter: Only one of the bases were destroyed.  I know 
of another.  It’s located on a small moon outside the 
Haunch system. 
 
Han: The Haunch system?  There’s nothing there at all.  
It’s a desolate wasteland. 
 
Screwy: RAAAAAGHAAAAAA 
 
Laya:  Exactly.  It’s the perfect place to hide a bunch of 
metric scumbags!... oh my, did I just insult myself? 
 
Han: Alright, lets go. Screwy power up we’re getting the 
outta here! Let’s go! Yeah! WHOOOOO!!!! WHOOOOOOOOO!!!!! 
 
Everybody is cheering 
 
 

Scene 17 
 
Han and the others are flying to the Metric Base. 
 
Screwy: RAAAAAWGGGGHHH! 
 
Han: Don’t worry Screwy we’ll be there in a moment. 
 
Laya: That’s it up ahead? 
 



Han: Oh no, that’s the Holiday Inn. The Metric Base is over 
there. (points toward the Metric Base, and it is a little 
hutt) 
 
Luke: What a piece of junk!!! 
 
They land, go inside and its this huge, massive hangar! 
 
Luke: Wow, I guess I shouldn’t judge things based on their 
outside appearance. 
 
A/C Adapter: Oh shut up! You’re so stupid! The comments you 
make are pointless and we don’t want to hear it! 
 
Screwy: *Hits A/C Adapter* 
 
Laya: Who’s that? (nods toward a guy coming toward them) 
 
Han: I don’t know. 
 
Guy: Why you double-crossing no good swindler! You’ve got a 
lot of guts showing up here, after all the stunts you’ve 
pulled. 
 
Han: (looks confused) 
 
Guy: I oughtta knife you right here, right now! 
 
Han: What are you talking about? 
 
Guy: (goes to attack him) Ha ha ha ha ha! It’s great to see 
ya how are ya doing? It’s been so long! 
 
Han: Who are you? I don’t even know you! 
 
Guy: Come on, I’m your old pal, the smuggler. (silence and 
hesitation) Aren’t you Grunjumble Hogum, my old buddy in 
the smuggling ring?  
 
Han: No! What’s wrong with you? 
 
Guy:…Sorry, wrong guy.  
 
He walks away and they move onward. 
 



Han: Come on, lets go let people know we’re here. (they go 
walking around all over going “hey guys, hey we’re here! 
Hi, we made it! We’re here”) 
 
One of the commanders approaches them 
 
Metric Commander: Solder! It’s great to see you here! 
There’s going to be a big assembly soon, so get your team 
together and we’ll all meet at Dairy Queen for nice cool 
Blizzard… after the assembly that is… And not to mention 
the war which is about to take place. 
 
Han: Sounds good. I’ll meet up with you in a bit. 
 
Metric Commander: Great to have you on board Solder!*shows 
Han standing on a board. He steps off and kind of kicks it 
away* 
 
They shake hands and go on their separate ways.  
 

Scene 18 
 
We once again go back to Darth Welder on board the Star 
Destroyer. 
 
Darth Welder: General Gears. Prepare your men for a tea 
party Ha ha ha ha!... and then get them ready for battle. I 
have felt a disturbance in the work that the Metrics will 
attack today. 
 
All: TODAY!? 
 
Darth Welder: Yes. Commander, set your course for the Radon 
System. 
 
Commander: Radon System? What for? 
 
Darth Welder: The Metrics have a small team that are 
plotting to destroy the Wrecking Ball’s shield generator. I 
will deal with them myself. General Gears, prepare your 
men! 
 

Scene 19 
 
Back in the meeting room, the Metrics are gathering to 
discuss their attack. 
 



Metric Commander: Quiet, quiet everyone! Quiet down now, we’re going to begin 
our meeting. **looks over the data**… Alright, everyone listen 
up. This is what’s going to happen. Captain Solder’s strike 
team will invade the shield generator on the Radon System. 
We’ll then need four different teams of fighter squadrons 
to come at this thing from all angles. One for defense, one 
for fighting off enemy fighters, one to make the direct 
assault on the ball, and one to cover those ships and make 
sure their mission is accomplished. We’ll be targeting the 
Ball’s weak spot, which is the hook from which it hangs. 
Once we have made the separation, the Ball will become 
useless and fall forever. By the time the four squadrons 
have arrived at the Wrecking Ball, the shield should be 
down and you’ll be able to proceed with the attack as 
planned. Is everybody understood? 
   
 
Pilot: A hook that size? We’ll never be able to hit it. 
It’s impossible. 
 
Luke: It’s not impossible. I used to shim sections of 
roofing smaller than that back home.  I’ll be right back. . 
. I have to use the washroom. 
 
Luke exits 
 
Commander: Captain Solder? Is your team ready to go? 
 
Han: My team is ready **shows all these basketball 
players** but I don’t have a command ship. 
 
Screwy: Raaaaaawwwwwggggghhhhhh! 
 
Han: You realize your probably going to get “screwed” into 
this anyway, right? 
 
Screwy: Raaaaggghhh!!! 
 
Han: Well I guess that’s one. 
 
Laya: No way am I going with you! 
 
**Screwy hits her in the head with a hammer and knocks her 
out** 
 
Han: Well there’s another I guess. 
 



Luke: I’m with you too! 
 
Han: Luke! 
 
All: Oh! Luke! Horray! Luke’s Here! Alright Luke! Wuhooo! 
 
Luke: Whats going on? I was just in the bathroom. (his eyes 
go all shifty) yeah. That’s it. Bathroom. Going pee. That’s 
uh, all I was doing. Yeah. 
 
A/C Adapter: Luke!? Why he’s nothing more than a conceited 
corpulent corpus confined and congested copulating in the 
culinary caucus from a Can Cun coniferous contraption, co-
existing contentedly crying out in a calm, conscious yet 
convenient capacity, creating a concluded chronicle 
contributing to the collective compliment of a conforming 
cause and catastrophic calligraphy becoming more 
comprisingly conditioned and concentrated to a counter-
balance of coral crescendo conjoined by a cosmic character 
cautiously comprehended and compounded correctly only to be 
complicated by the caressing of a creative creature 
connected closely with compassionate corpse confusion, 
captivating cruelty, and a continuously catechismal  and 
charismatic connotative form of collision! 
 
**Brief silence** 
 
Commander: **Pulls the plug on A/C** 
 
Commander: Alright, now lets get out there, and may you all 
do very good work. 
 
Pilots: YEEAAAAHHHHH!!!!!!! (cheering) 
 

Scene 20 
 
So now we move directly to the hangar where guys are 
getting ready to take off. And fly away. Han Solder and the 
team go walking out of a hallway or doorway or whatever. 
 
Han: This is your lucky day princess. You’re finally going 
to see a little action,  
 
Laya: I’m hardly excited. Do you really think that any 
Metric troops will be able to make it past a secure system 
like Radon? Imperial Contractors will be onto you by the 
time you reach the atmospheric radius. 



 
Han: Well that would be the case, unfortunately we’re not 
attending this party as Metric’s 
 
Laya: **looks confused** 
 
Han: We’re entering the system as Imperials. **Laya looks 
at him with disbelief** I’m not taking the Fulcrum. We’re 
flying out in an Imperial shuttle. We Could use your help. 
 
Laya: You couldn’t get me to help you if you laid me--- 
 
Luke: **laughs** Laid you? 
 
Laya: Let me finish! You couldn’t get me to help you if you 
laid me an entire foundation for a new royal palace! 
 
Luke: (to Han) Let’s not be too certain of ourselves. 
Anything can go wrong, and we should prepare ourselves for 
any fault in the plan. 
 
Han: Hey, come on. Don’t start losing hope on me here. 
 
Luke: Just be ready in case something goes wrong. 
 
Han: Right. Okay, grab the utilities and lets get onboard. 
 

Scene 21 
 
Darth Welder arrives on the Radon System in his shuttle. He 
walks away from the shuttle into the landing base. Some 
guys start playing badminton with the shuttle as he goes 
walking by. An Imperial officer welcomes him. 
 
Officer: Welcome my lord. It is a great honor to have you 
here as well as a complete surprise. *goes to kiss his 
hand* 
 
Darth Welder: *yanks his hand back* Save the pleasantries 
and get on to what is important. 
 
Officer: There has been no sign of any Metric existence 
here so far my lord, but we have men on the lookout all 
across the planet.  
 



Darth Welder: I don’t want your men on lookout, I want them 
hunting for the Metrics. There must not be any mistake. 
Failure is not an option. 
 
Officer: I understand your concern my lord. I’ll have all 
available contractors on the job immediately. Any important 
news will be brought directly to you. 
 
Darth Welder: Have ALL news brought to me. I don’t want 
anything that may be useless details disregarded. 
 
Officer: Certainly my lord. Your personal chambers will be 
under heavy surveillance as well. If you need anything, 
such as a cookie, or a bathroom break, please, do not 
hesitate to ring this bell, and one of our attendants will 
be right with you. 
 
Darth Welder: Excellent. Muwahahahahahaaaa!!! 
 

Scene 22 
 

Luke and the others are flying toward Radon. They are 
approaching the System while Han speaks with a shuttle 
landing guard who has a thick middle-eastern accent. 
 
Han: Yes that’s right, this is shuttle 22, and we’re 
bringing fresh troops to reinforce security on the shield 
generator. 
 
Guard: I am sorry, I cannot understand what your are 
saying. 
 
Han: Oh bloody hell, we just HAD to get one of those middle 
easterners… Alright, we are from the Imperial command 
center and we’re bringing reinforcements down to secure the 
shield generator for the Imperial Wrecking Ball. 
 
Guard: I will need you to repeat your name sir. 
 
Han: Why do you need my name?! I just told you where we’re 
from and what our business is here--- DAH! At this rate 
we’ll never get through! 
 
Screwy: Raaaawwwwgggghhhhh!!!! 
 



A/C Adapter: Excuse me sir but I am fluent in over 6 
million forms of communication. Perhaps I would have better 
success in speaking with him. 
 
Han: Okay, we could do that, OR we could use my idea. Why 
don’t YOU try talking to him? 
 
A/C Adapter: But sir I don’t understand? That’s exactly 
what I just said--- 
 
Han: Hurry up! We haven’t got all day here. 
 
A/C Adapter: (in middle-eastern accent) We would like to 
land our shuttle on the planet to bring fresh 
reinforcements. 
 
Guard: Aaah, now you are speaking my language. Why did you 
not just speak to me that way before? 
 
A/C Adapter: Please, do not confuse the situation, just let 
us proceed. 
 
Guard: No, I really need to know why, otherwise I’ll spend 
the rest of my life wondering why you didn’t just start 
talking to me in my own language in the first place--- 
 
A/C Adapter: I am very sorry sir please just listen to me-- 
AAAH SHUT UP!!! JUST SHUT UP!!! 
 
They fire a torpedo at the bridge to the docking gate. 
 
Han: Great! (with sarcasm)  
 
A/C Adapter: I am terribly sorry sir. I just seem to have 
lost my temper. 
 
The group goes flying away to land on the planet. 
 

Scene 23 
 

The group along with some other Metrics are walking around 
on the planet and go moving on to find the shield 
generator. 
 
Laya: I sure don’t like these boots. They’re so 
uncomfortable! 
 



Han: Get used to them. We may be here for awhile, depending 
how long it takes for us to find this shield generator. 
 
Luke: (from a distance) Han! Vacuum Cleaner’s got 
something! 
 
Han: What is it? 
 
A/C Adapter: It seems to be a rock plugging his tube. 
 
Extra soldier: AAAAHAHAHAHAHAHAAAAA!!! 
AAAAAAAHAHAHAHAHAHAAAA!!!!!!!!! 
 
Han: Oh… well lets keep moving. 
 
Luke: (to Laya) You and the others run on ahead. I’ve got 
my own path to follow. I have a strong feeling in the Work 
that something isn’t right. I must do this alone.  Let Han 
know. 
 
Laya: Where are you going? 
 
Luke: To help bring the Metrics to victory. (he goes 
running off and Laya kind of looks at him, very inspired, 
and somewhat worried.) 
 
Laya turned and runs away with the others to go and find 
the generator. 
 

Scene 24 
 

Meanwhile in space, the pilots are making their approach 
upon the Wrecking Ball. 
 
Commander: All fighters prepare yourselves. We’re making 
our approach. Squad 1, are you ready to go? 
 
Squad 1: Roger. Beginning my approach when requested. 
 
Commander: Are the rest of you in position? 
 
Squad 2: We’re all set. 
 
Squad 3: Awaiting orders 
 
Sqaud 4: AAAAAAAGGGGGGGHHHHHHHHH!!!!!!!!!!(ship is flying 
around wildly) 



 
Commander: Squad 4, what is your pilot doing? 
 
Squad 4 Leader: I haven’t got a clue he’s going insane! 
 
Squad 2: He’s going to give away our position! 
 
Commander: Hold back everyone, the shield isn’t down yet.  
 
Squad 3: We’re sitting ducks! We have to move in! 
 
Commander: No! Hold your positions! Hold your positions 
now!!!!! STAY WHERE YOU ARE!!!! NOOOOOOOO!!!!! 
NOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO!!!!!!!! 
 
Squad 1: With all due respect sir, calm down. 
 
Squad 4: AAAAAAAAAGGGGGGGGGGHHHHHHHHHHHHH!!!!!!! 
 
Squad 2: Somebody get him under control! 
 
Squad 3: Wait! Leave him for now. We have got to stick to 
our plan! 
 

Scene 25 
 

Back to Han and the ground team. They all sit and watch as 
one single contractor patrols the building. 
 
Han: Screwy and I can take care of this. Actually I could 
do it alone. 
 
Screwy: Raaawggh 
 
Han: No no, we have got to be quiet. I’ll be right back. 
 
Laya: Be careful. If they see you this whole operation is a 
waste. 
 
Han: Hey! It’s me! 
 
Han sneaks down to the ground and goes and taps the guy on 
the shoulder and then hides. The Contractor looks around, 
very confused by the matter. 
 



Contractor: … What the hell is going on!? Who DID THAT!? 
WHAT THE HELL! WAS THAT!? THIS IS IMPOSSIBLE!!! 
AAAAAAAAAGGGGGGHHHHHHH!!!!! (runs away into the woods) 
 
Laya: Wow, I’m actually impressed! 
 
Screwy: Raaaaggghh Raaagh 
 
A/C Adapter: Horray! Captain Solder has succeeded! 
 
Laya: Come on lets go! 
 
They all go rushing down to the base. 
 
Laya: What’s the problem? 
 
Han: Well, I’m having a little difficulty getting inside 
this thing. It’s locked from the inside. 
 
A/C Adapter: Excuse me sir, but perhaps Vacuum Cleaner can 
be of assistance. 
 
Han: How? 
 
A/C Adapter: Let him give it a shot. 
 
Han: Alright, let him at it. 
 
Vacuum Cleaner begins Vacuuming at the wall and whatnot, 
but nothing happens. 
 
A/C Adapter: Vacuum Cleaner, you sure do “suck”! 
 
And they all laugh! 
 

Scene 26 
 

Luke goes to the building in which he was supposed to find 
Darth Welder. Two officers inside notice him on the 
security system. 
 
Officer 1: I’m getting something over here. It’s a life 
form of some sort but it’s approaching the north entrance 
to the base.  
 
Officer 2: Do a complete read-out and see what we’re 
dealing with. 



 
Officer 1: **does some typing** It appears to be a young 
man. He’s alone though. Probably one of the Metric 
assassins attempting to make an attack on lord Welder. 
 
Officer 2: I’ll inform him right away. Keep an eye on that 
man. 
 
The officer goes into a garage where Darth Welder is doing 
some Welding. 
 
Darth Welder: What news have you to report? 
 
Officer 2: We’ve identified a young man approaching the 
north exit, and we suspect it is a Metric spy or assassin. 
 
Darth Welder: Leave him to me. Continue your search, but 
let him make it inside. 
 
Officer 2: Yes my Lord. 
 
Darth Welder: I feel something… a presence I’ve not felt 
since…  
 
Darth Welder grabs a measuring tape and goes walking out of 
the room. 
 

Scene 27 
 

The pilots await their positions surrounding the Wrecking 
Ball. 
 
Commander: Wait for the signal. Don’t make an attack yet. 
 
Squad 1: Roger that 
 
Squad 2: Roger that 
 
Squad 3: Roger that 
 
Squad 4: AAAAAAGGGGGGHHHHHHH!!!!!!! 
 
Meanwhile inside the Wrecking Ball, General Gears stands on 
the bridge and another officer brings him a report. 
 
Officer: Sir, we have spotted four different squadrons of 
Metric ships surrounding the Ball. 



 
General: Perfect. Just as lord Welder had predicted. Move 
your ships into full on combat range. 
 
All kinds of Imperial ships begin flying at the Metrics. 
 
Squad 2: Oh no! They’re beginning an attack! 
 
Commander: What!? Pull back! Pull back! 
 
Squad 3: They’re getting too close to pull back! 
 
Commander: Alright, stay together group. All units prepare 
to move into defensive zone! 
 
Squad 3: Alright, lets pull together! 
 
The ships collide into one another in an intense space 
battle sequence. 
 

Scene 28 
 

Han is still beating away at the door to the generator 
 
Han: Agh! What’s the use, this thing wouldn’t open if I had 
a kit of explosives and a crowbar--- 
 
Contractor: I don’t know what it was! It just tapped me and 
there was nothing there! 
 
Contractor 2: Let’s check it out. 
 
Laya: Run! 
 
Contractors: There! Blast them! 
 
Another outrageous battle begins with blasts from all 
around.  As the following lines are read, the battle is 
still taking place and they are fighting as they talk. 
 
Screwy: Raaaggghhhh!!! 
 
Han: Screwy, we’ve got to find a way inside that generator! 
Take Laya and draw their fire, I’ll keep trying to break 
inside. 
 
Laya: Come on Screwy lets go! 



 
Screwy: Raaaaghhh!! 
The two run up a hill and into some trees and bushes with 
Contractors chasing after them. Blasts send Metric troops 
scattering across the wooded fields, passionately returning 
fire. This goes on for a bit. Han goes running back to the 
door as Laya and Screwy, along with a couple other Metrics 
go running into the forest. 
 

Scene 29 
 

Luke proceeds making his way through the halls of the 
ground base. He notices that it seems to be empty. There 
are no guards patrolling the halls at all. He finally makes 
his way into a darker, narrow hallway leading to another 
room (we’ll film this in the Drama room). There he comes 
face to face with Darth Welder. 
 
Darth Welder: You have done some very good work Luke 
Drywaller… but you are not a tradesman yet. 
 
Both figures begin to unveil their measuring tapes, 
beginning with Luke who’s anxiety makes him weak. 
 
Darth Welder: Your anxiety makes you weak. 
 
Luke: Your welding mask gives you poor vision. 
 
Darth Welder: Hmmm… you are far more arrogant than your 
master, Ben Kilowatt. 
 
Luke: I’ve learned a lot in his absence. 
 
Darth Welder: But still not enough. So far you have been 
unable to save your friends from inevitable termination. 
 
Luke: If it was inevitable, then how was I ever supposed to 
stop it.  
 
Darth Welder: That’s precisely the point! 
 
They begin waging in a violent duel. The whole thing here 
will be intertwined with scenes from the space battle and 
the ground battle. Eventually the two duelers walk into the 
school gym. They continue battling ferociously when 
suddenly they are interrupted by a crew worker. 
 



Crew Worker: Excuse me, can you guys take this somewhere 
else, we’re trying to shoot a scene here. 
Darth Welder and Luke look over and see us trying to film 
an earlier scene in the new film, Construction Wars. 
 
Luke: Oh, alright, we can take off. 
 
Darth Welder: Sorry about that 
 
Crew Worker: Oh yeah, its no problem just… yeah take it 
someplace else. 
 
Luke: Alright, sure thing. 
 
Crew Worker: Thanks a lot guys. 
 
They go out the side door of the gym and into the hallway 
where they proceed with their battle. Now, back to the 
forest battle, Han is standing by the door when a 
contractor pops up behind him. 
 
Contractor: Freeze! 
 
Han: **begins to put his arms up** 
 
Laya: **shoots the contractor from behind** Han! Get over 
here! 
 
Han: **goes running up to where Laya is while firing back 
taking out a couple of contractors** 
 
Laya: Still no luck? 
 
Han: **shakes his head** I can’t find a way in. It’s 
magnetically sealed.  
 
Just then a guy with a bazooka comes walking out. 
 
Laya: There has to be a way! All we have to do is destroy 
the thing! 
 
Han: Wait! **sees the bazooka man** I got an idea! 
 
We move back to Luke and Darth Welder fighting and then 
back to the space battle for a moment. The pilots are 
getting quite frightened. 
 



Squad 1: Squad 2, what is your position!? I need backup! 
 
Squad 2: I’m on the way Squadron 1! 
 
Squad 3: What’s going on! Why is that shield still up! 
 
Commander: Give them time. They WILL have it down. 
 
Squad 4 Leader: What is that!? That thing is starting to 
move! 
 
Commander: Squadron 4, get your men out of there! 
 
Squad 2: Look out! 
 
The Wrecking Ball swings destroying numerous of the Metric 
ships. 
 
Squad 2: Commander we MUST evacuate this mission. We can’t 
handle that kind of destruction! 
 
Commander: Hang in there you guys. We can’t afford to give 
up! 
 
Squad 1: We can’t afford to not give up. 
 
Everyone looks kind of dumbfounded for a sec and then its 
like.. 
 
Commander: That was a poor choice of words to use Squad 1 
leader. I probably would’ve said “We can’t afford to stay 
here either!” 
 
Back to Han and the others in the ground battle. We see the 
contractor with the bazooka firing huge blasts all over! 
Han goes running down in front of the generator. 
 
Laya: Han! What are you doing?! 
 
Han: Hey! You suck! Hey you’re a useless contractor! You 
couldn’t hit me if you were trying to protect a shield 
generator! 
 
Contractor: WHAAAAAAT!? 
 
The Contractor fires a blast, but Han jumps over it and it 
ends up blowing up the shield generator! 



 
Han: Ha haaaaa! 
 
Screwy runs up to the contractor and beats him to the 
ground with his gun. Back in space again: 
 
Squad 4 Leader: Commander! The shield is down! Check it! 
 
Commander: He’s right! Han must’ve done it! All units stand 
by for attack! Ha haaa! I told you he’d do it! 
 
Some guy with a weird face starts laughing. The Metric 
ships go racing toward the Wrecking Ball. Now, back to the 
insane Measuring tape duel between Luke and Darth Welder. 
The measuring tapes continue to clash violently as the two 
struggle in their battle against eachother. Suddenly, Darth 
Welder knocks Luke to the ground sending his measuring tape 
sliding across the floor. 
 
Darth Welder: It is finished. You have been defeated along 
with the rest of your Metric friends. 
 
Luke: Not true! They’ll never be beaten by you!  
 
Darth Welder: Oh, but they already have. Every last one of 
the Metric alliance has been crushed! And now you too will 
meet your fate with them. 
 
Luke: Never! 
 
Darth Welder: Before you die however, there is one thing I 
would like to share with you. 
 
Luke: **Looks very frightened** 
 
Darth Welder: Gas prices have gone up again. 
 
Luke: …No… That’s not true!… THAT’S IMPOSSIBLE!!!! 
 
Darth Welder: Search your feelings, you know it to be true. 
 
Luke: No… NOOOOOOOOOOO!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 
Luke attacks more viciously than ever before swinging his 
measuring tape violently, catching Darth Welder off guard. 
He finally beats him to the ground. 
 



Back in space, the ships are attacking head on to the 
Wrecking Ball. 
 
Squad 1: Stick together now, lets not screw this up. 
 
Squad 2: Go ahead Squadron 1, I’ll cover you. 
 
Squad 1: Alright, I’m moving in. Get those guys off my 
tail! 
 
Squad 3: I’m on it! 
 
Squad 1 begins having trouble with the guys shooting at 
him. 
 
Squad 1: I cant shake ‘em! 
 
Squad 3: They’re somehow avoiding my blasts! I can’t hit 
them! 
 
Commander: Keep focused on your mission Squadron 1! 
 
Squad 1: I’m trying, but I gotta avoid those enemy fighter! 
 
Squad 2: I’m coming to back you up! 
 
Squad 4: ** comes flying toward them** 
AAAAAAGGGGGGHHHHHHH!!!!!! 
 
Squad 3: Wait! Look out!!!! 
 
Squad 4 crashes into the enemy ships, destroying them on 
impact.  
 
Squad 2: Wuhoooo! He did it! 
 
Commander: Alright its not over yet. Get in there and 
finish the job! 
 
The ships go moving in, undisrupted this time. 
 
Squad 1: I’m nearly there! Just about! 
 
Squad 2: Shoot!!!! 
 
Commander: Let it go! 
 



Squad 1 fires the torpedo directly at the chain holding up 
the Wrecking Ball and destroys the link. All of the Metric 
ships go flying out as the Wrecking Ball falls into the 
empty space. 
 
All squads and Commander: WOOOOOOOHOOOOOOOOO!!!! 
YEAAAAAAAH!!!!!  
 
Back in the forest, Han, Laya, Screwy, the utilities and 
some other guys sit around, looking up at the sky seeing 
the destruction of the Wrecking ball. They all jump up and 
cheer! 
 
Luke drags Darth Welder’s body along the ground toward a 
big pit. 
 
Luke: **sits down beside him, very tired** 
 
Darth Welder: Luke, help me get this mask off. 
 
Luke: No, I’d rather watch you die. 
 
Darth Welder: I’ll be dead anyway. Please, just for once, 
look upon my real face. 
 
Luke: **carefully pulls off Darth Welder’s mask and a bunch 
of those springy snakes pop out at him** 
 
Luke jumps up surprised, Darth Welder begins laughing, and 
Luke furiously pushes Darth Welder off the edge of the pit. 
Or maybe we’ll make him throw Darth Welder off the roof of 
the school. I don’t know. 
 

Scene 30 
 
Ships begin flying overhead where Han, Laya, and the others 
are. They’re all gathered around cheering and stuff. 
Celebrating the end of the war. 
 
Han: I sure hope Luke made it out of this alright. 
 
Laya: He did… I can feel it. 
 
Han: You love him… don’t you? 
 
Laya: Well of course. 
 



Han: Alright, when he shows up, I won’t get in the way. 
 
Laya: You’d better not try to. He’s mine! And NO ONE 
ELSE’s! Laya goes trotting off. 
 
Screwy: Raaaagh! 
 
Han: You said it Screwy… I feel really bad for Luke right 
now. 
 
We show everybody celebrating and all happy. 
 

Scene 31 
 

Luke comes flying in on a ship and lands in the open area 
where everyone is, as he steps off, Laya comes running 
towards him. 
 
Laya: Luke! **she gives him a big hug**  
 
Luke kind of tries to push her away and goes and gives Han 
and Screwy a big hug. They all congratulate each other, but 
then Luke goes walking over towards the trees. He sees the 
ghost of Ben standing there. Then the ghost of Darth Welder 
comes out and starts attacking him. Luke smiles but is then 
pulled away by Laya. They walk away to the rest of the 
group together and look up into the sky. Laya puts her arm 
around Luke, but he pushes it off.  
 
And that’s the ending scene! CREDITS ROLL! 
YEEEEEAAAAAAAHHHHH!!!!! THAT’S IT!!! WE’RE FINISHED THE 
MOVIE!!!!!!! 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 


